
Emergency Called Team Meeting
17 June 09, 8:00pm

Minnedosa

There was a meeting between Waves of Hope and the Manitoba Paddling Association on 
the 16th of June at Boston Pizza.  At this meeting, Jerome expressed concern about our 
team participating in Saskatoon at their Festival.  Apparently this is being run by FMG; 
same organization as the Winnipeg Festival which we are attending as well.  He was 
quite adamant that our team should be participating in the MPA Festival which is the 
same dates as the Saskatoon Festival.  He tells us that this will cause conflict between our
team and the MPA.  We were asked to bring to our team the feelings of the MPA; this 
was done at an Emergency Board meeting first where it was decided that this should be a 
team decision.

There was a lot of discussion that ended in a Motion by Gail Smith, seconded by Jodie 
Parsonage “Waves of Hope will stick to their original plan of attending the Saskatoon 
Festival but will look at participating in the MPA Winnipeg Festival next year”  
CARRIED   1 Abstained and 25 voted Yes

Points from discussion from MPA/Waves:

 MPA is putting too much pressure on our team
 Jerome has assumed as we are partners that we will support them unconditionally
 It was felt common sense should have prevailed
 Apologize – not really – We didn’t know the rules.  They should have discussed 

with us all the expectations when the contract was originally signed
 We would lose our registration money and the money paid for the bus
 We were warned that if there were not enough teams registered for September 

then the Festival would be cancelled
 Times are really tough – can’t waste our resources/money
 MPA is just not listening to our side
 MPA only has two Festivals a year; partner should be at both
 MPA tells us that they said last year we should participate in their Festival
 Few years ago, the MPA was not forthcoming, wishy-washy
 “Implied” can’t be in a contract.  They are lucky to have us but we only have so 

many members and can only do so many Festivals
 Everything is based on “interpretation”
 Yes, we should go …but…
 We don’t want to get into a fight with them
 Commitment has been made with rooms booked, bus booked, registration paid, all

this 6 months or so ago.
 We need to tell them that in future years, they can count on us
 We need to send a detailed letter to MPA saying sorry    cc to everyone



 Perhaps the Minnedosa team could represent us at this Festival.  We will need to 
talk with the Minnedosa team.  Doesn’t have to be a Waves of Hope member or 
team.  We can ask Minnedosa if they would set up a display in Winnipeg

 Would like to see a letter to all the teams from last year explaining why we are 
unable to attend their Festival this year

 Liz/Catherine have taken over from Jeff
 Bottom line here – if this Festival is cancelled, we will need to do some 

fundraising for our Peterborough Festival
 The threat of Winnipeg teams boycotting us is just scare tactics
 Don’t like being told
 Don’t have to feel guilty
 Promises shouldn’t have to be made
 MPA gave us this opportunity at no cost to us – Other partnerships cost $16,000. 

to be able to partner with MPA

We are a Breast Cancer Survivor team with mandates just like the MPA.  They have to 
understand where our team has their commitments and we must follow through on our 
commitments.

We can’t and won’t be bullied into doing something against our team values.


